Cuban Observers | nvited to
Monitor Syrian Elections

Havana, May 6 (RHC) — The speaker of the Syrian People’s Council, Mohammad Jihad al-Laham, sent
on Monday messages to speakers from countries friendly to Syria, including Cuba, inviting their
delegations to Damascus to monitor the presidential election slated for June 3rd.

“We invite groups of deputies and experts from the countries that take an objective stance on the Syrian
events. We will be grateful to our colleagues if they take part in the monitoring of a free and democratic
environment of the vote,” the speaker said, noting that it would be the first in the country’s history election
on an alternative basis.

According to the speaker, 24 Syrian nationals representing all social layers and religious persuasions had
been nominated and submitted documents to the Supreme Constitutional Court. However, only three
contenders, including President Bashar al-Assad, managed to secure support of 35 deputies necessary
for the registration.

Syrian Arab News Agency (SANA) reports that invitations have also been sent to Russia, China, India,
Brazil, South Africa, Venezuela, Nicaragua, Bolivia, Ecuador and Armenia.
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